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                                               Minutes Neighborhood Council 3 (NC3) 

                                                                        Oct.4,2018 

                                          Riverview Elementary School---Music Room 

Call to Order: Tim Austin 

Council Members present: Tim Austin, Max Mauch, Sue Dickenson 

Council Members absent: Kathleen Gessaman, Cyndi Baker 

Unfinished Business: none 

Minutes: Read and approved 

Committee Reports 

         City Commission—commented on the presence of certain elements in GF drinking water but none 

             are at the level of a health risk. 

         No other committee reports. 

Calumet Report: Joe Downer reported that the annual turnaround was completed w/o incident, 

           and that the storm water pipe issue has been resolved. 

New Business:  

        Report from Donny Gerhart, community policing officer, indicated that traffic is on the rise in GF,  

           commercial crime in our neighborhood continues to be a concern, still does not have stats to 

            be comparing from one quarter to the next, one year to the next  

Neigbor Corcerns 

         Mike Wedekind, a member of the Planning Board , appeared as a private citizen. He asked that the 

          the city consider raising the speed limit on 36th Ave. NE to 35mph. Increased traffic since recent  

          construction makes it a well used exit to Bootlegger Trail and on into GF. When 43rd Ave. 

           Is completed, that, too, will provide egress out of the newer area north of the water 

           tower. Jerry McKinley, traffic supervisor noted that urban speed limits by state law is 25mph 

           but that cities have some flexibility. A study of that area was discussed. Tim Austin moved and  

           and Max Mauch seconded a motion to request a study from the city of the traffic and speed 

           limit options for that NW/NE area. Motion passed. 

 

Other Business: 

      MT House Candidates, Alex Rosendale and Lola Sheldon-Galloway introduced themselves, 

     appreciated listening to what was happening in our area. Mr. Rosendale, developer of 

       Eagle’s Crossing, reported that it continues to grow. 

Announcements: Submit Agenda suggestions by Oct. 23. 

       Council of Councils meets Oct. 30. 

      Advisory Council for International Relationships will be hosting representatives from Belarus 

          In November, with renewable energy being the focus of their visit to the state. 

Next council meeting is Nov. 1, 2018. 

        

Adjourned: Meeting adjourned at 7:30PM. 

 



 


